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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER'S MEETING
Thursday December 7, 2017
Minutes
Meeting was called to order at 4:50 p.m.
Commissioners present: Michael Digregorio, Steve Bamsey, Tom Buco
Others present: Gregg Quint- Superintendant, Chief Solomon, and Amy Snow-Municipal Bookkeeper, Steve Anderson
Public: None 
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS
Mr. Buco made a motion to approve items A through F, motion seconded by Mr. Digregorio; Discussion: Mr. Buco questioned Milton Cat service bill and asked Mr. Quint what they are looking for when they do the service work. Mr. Quint explained they change the oil once a year though the generators don’t run long enough to warrant an oil change. Mr. Quint said he looking into a local company to see if they can do an oil test before the oil is changed to see if it needs to be done. Chief Solomon commented generator service has been creeping up. Mr. Quint responded it gets put out to bid every year and Milton Cat came in the cheapest last year. Mr. Buco wants it noted in the record it cost $2,825.00 for the service and they are returning in the spring. Mr. Buco also commented that the emergency vehicles service bill was $2,300.00; Chief Solomon explained it’s the end of the year and everything breaks and gave details regarding tires and alternators. Motion passed 3-0-0.  
 Mr. Buco made a motion to approve and sign the Superintendents and Fire Chiefs time card dated 12/3/2017 motion seconded my Mr. Digregorio; motion passed 3-0-0.

Mr. Buco made a motion to accept the Meeting Minutes dated 11/30/2017, motion seconded by Mr. Digregorio; motion passed 3-0-0.
Mrs. Snow presented court order from Peter Malia to be signed. 
Request of Funds from the Building Maintenance Fund for windows was signed.
Administrative Business

a. Ratify A/P Manifest and sign checks dated 12/06/2017
b. Ratify Payroll Manifest and sign checks for period ending 12/3/2017
c. Ratify Monthly On Call Manifest and sign checks for period ending 11/30/2017
d. Ratify Monthly E/O Payroll Manifest and sign checks for  period ending 12/30/2017
e. Ratify Quarterly E/O Payroll Manifest and sign check for period ending 12/30/2017 
f. Ratify Yearly E/O Payroll Manifest for period ending 12/30/2017
g. Approval and signing of Superintendent’s and Chief’s timecards for period ending 12/3/2017
h. Approval of Meeting Minutes dated 11/30/2017
MAIN STREET

Mr. Bamsey briefed the Board he attended the Selectman’s meeting to hear the vote regarding Almost There and Main Street was on the agenda. Paul D informed the Selectman Main Street project would be delayed till 2020. The good news it is all linked together as one project. 
Mr. Bamsey voiced his concerns regarding the project being delayed due to the intersection and increased cost to the District due to the delay. Mr. Bamsey discussed his concern regarding increased cost and the possibility of not having enough money with Paul D. A brief discussion ensued around other concerns regarding money and a new Governor being in favor of the project.

Mrs. Snow reported she spoke with Bill Hounsell and he will be sending a new contract. She also reported Mr. Hounsell is working with the Drinking Water and Ground Water Advisory Commission to get the Main St. project prioritized for some grant money. Money for oil in the ground is being intertwined with DOT projects. 

Whether or not to pay off the SRF loan was discussed so CVFD is not paying interest on it. There will not be any penalties and the loan will stay open. The loan is extended till the end of 2018. Concerns for the money being available in two years were discussed because the State will not do the Main St. project for two more years. Paul D has offered to talk to DES explaining the money needs to be available. Mrs. Snow will let Paul D. know if he wants to coordinate with David Mercier to go to DES to discuss CVFD situation regarding needing the loan money available that would be great. 
Mr. Buco made a motion to pay off the SRF loan, motion seconded by Mr. Digregorio; 
Motion passed 3-0-0.

WARRANT ARTICLES 

Wording for the Warrant Articles were reviewed.
Ambulance Trust Fund might be all fund balance. 

First Article regarding the bond for the Fire truck was fine.

The Article regarding the Backhoe is fine. 

The third article is fine. 
Sewer Debt Expendable Trust fund was discussed. The purpose of the Trust Fund it to offset sewer debt. There is a balance of over $200,000 in the account. Mrs. Snow suggested taking money out of it every year to offset some of the sewer debt to lower the betterment fee. Grant money was discussed as well and if it can be put in the debt service trust fund. There should be a check coming in December for this year’s payment and another one in January.

Building Maintenance Trust Fund was discussed.

Needs for the Fire Department:
Boilers 

Painting the outside

New roof

Vehicle exhausts capture system (possibly a grant).

It was decided to increase the Building Maintenance Trust Fund to $35,000.

Water System Improvements is o.k.
Short Term Asset Replacement is o.k.
How to fund the replacement of the clay pipe and how to replace it on Main St. was discussed. Mr. Digregorio suggested using a portion of the sidewalk money to fix 200 ft. of the clay pipe and then ask the voters next year for the budget to fix the rest of it. Mr. Quint said you pay more to fix a smaller section. It’s $123,000 to fix the whole thing and $13,000 to fix the 200 ft. plus whatever fees. The fix suggested is good for 75 years. The Sidewalk Fund has $158,711. An engaging discussion ensued around whether to repurpose the Sidewalk Fund and if it’s right to use it to fix the clay pipe problem vs closing it and how to use the money. It was decided to table the discussion till next week.
 SUPERINTENDANT’S BUSINESS

Steve Anderson explained the process of lining the clay pipe to the Board and presented the quote from Ted Berry Company, Inc. 
The Water/ Sewer equipment schedule was reviewed. Mrs. Snow explained the change in the schedule due to the need of a new pickup truck. She also proposed putting an ad in the paper to sell the skid steer, 6 cylinder propane fired stand-alone motor, and a 2005 GMC Savanna Van with knap Heide service body and cap to offset the cost of the truck. The schedule was discussed and if and how the equipment for sale is used. 

Board gave permission to do the warrant article for the truck and put the ad in the paper.
FIRE CHIEF’S BUSINESS
Chief Solomon reported he has not heard anything from Waterville or Livermore regarding coverage. Whether or not to send a letter stating if CVFD does not hear from them service will be terminated. Mr. Bamsey asked Chief Solomon to send him what he sent to Waterville/Livermore and a contact number and he will try to reach out to them. 
Chief Solomon reported he will be working with Emergency Management next week regarding the grant application for the generator. Mr. Digregorio asked if the other items got included in the Governor’s request for storm damage. Chief Solomon explained the process for that. 

BOOKKEEPERS BUSINESS
Mrs. Snow asked the Board to consider nonpublic session next week for a customer regarding her account. Board agreed.

Mrs. Snow spoke with John Eastman regarding use of the park. He informed and suggested that no matter what CVFD wants to do in the park they should fill out an event permit. John also said if the District wanted to raise money for the district he would recommend waiving any fees. If a nonprofit wanted to have an event in the park there is a onetime $50 fee and he would recommend waiving the fee to the Selectman. In the case of if the District wanting to have a Farmers Market because it’s a for profit for the Farmers not for the Village District people, the Town would charge a fee of a $100 the first day and $50 every day after that. The Town would not care what the district charges to hold the Farmers Market. Applications should be 90 days in advance. As a result of the conversation Mrs. Snow made a change to the use of facilities, she added “Please take note this application does not waive applicants from applying for Event or Raffle permits from the Town”. 
Policies were tabled till next week. 

Solar Garden contract was discussed briefly. Peter Malia is suggesting not doing indemnity.  Mrs. Snow will let Solar Garden know CVFD will not do indemnity. 
Mr. Digregorio questioned if it was time for a second opinion from another company. Mr. Bamsey said let’s wait to see what Solar Garden says. 
There being nothing else to come before the Board the meeting adjourned without objection at 6:53 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stacy Bolduc 

Receptionist 
OLD AND PENDING
Policies and Procedures 

Goals for Supervisor’s 

Mentoring Program

Solar Garden
FUTURE DATES
Check future minutes for any amendments or changes to these minutes.


